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Cabinet Scrutiny Committee

(Via Microsoft Teams)

Members Present: 12 May 2021

Vice Chairperson: Councillor S.Rahaman

Councillors: S.E.Freeguard, N.T.Hunt, S.K.Hunt, D.Keogh, 
S.A.Knoyle, A.Llewelyn, S.Miller, R.Mizen, 
S.Paddison, S.M.Penry, S.H.Reynolds, 
A.N.Woolcock, W.F.Griffiths, A.R.Aubrey, 
J.Hale and R.W.Wood

Officers In 
Attendance

K.Jones, A.Jarrett, A.Thomas, N.Pearce, 
H.Jenkins, C.Griffiths, D.Giles, C.Furlow-Harris, 
D.Griffiths, P. Jackson, J.Stevens, J.Woodman-
Ralph and C.Plowman

Cabinet Invitees: Councillors M.Harvey, D.Jones, L.Jones, 
E.V.Latham, A.R.Lockyer, P.A.Rees and 
P.D.Richards

1. Declarations of Interests

The following member made a declaration of interest:

Cllr. S. Reynolds - Re. Item 6 – Proposed Future 
Funding Model for Community 
Transport as she is a Trustee of 
Canolfan Maerdy and funder of the 
Community Transport in Amman 
Valley through the Councillor Ward 
scheme

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meetings which took place on 24 February 2021, 8 
March 2021 and 16 March 2021 were approved. 

3. Pre-decision Scrutiny
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The Committee scrutinised the following cabinet items:

Proposed Future Funding Model for Community Transport

Members were updated on the request to amend the method of 
allocating the Bus Services Support Grant funding, available to 
Community Transport organisations, as detailed within the circulated 
report.

It was asked whether any community transport organisations would 
be entitled to apply for the funding. It was confirmed that the Scheme 
would be open to all organisations that operate within Neath Port 
Talbot. 

Discussions took place around the Welsh Governments strategy, in 
supporting schemes of this nature which are sustainable and 
delivered locally. It was noted that Welsh Government were currently 
reviewing all funding schemes in terms of transport and the Council 
were yet to receive the details.

Concern was raised around main transport companies such as ‘First 
Cymru’ reducing their services following the integration of Community 
transport. Officers reassured members that the services would not be 
working competitively against each other and instead would be 
working together. Community transport being considered as an 
additional service. 

Members asked officers whether they would consider highlighting to 
Welsh Government the concerns around transport issues in other 
departments. Members used Social Services as an example and 
highlighted the difficulties carers are faced with when trying to travel 
to those that require care. Officers recognised these concerns not 
only in Social Services, but in other areas as well, as transport can be 
restrictive at different times of the day and would feedback views to 
the bus review group.

Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to 
be considered by Cabinet.

Corporate Plan 2021-2023

Members were presented with an updated Corporate Plan for the 
period 2021-2023 for consideration, as detailed within the circulated 
report.
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Members noted that the Wellbeing Objectives were the same 
objectives as agreed in 2017 and the draft plan was more of a 
position statement detailing the Council’s current state of play in 
terms of the pandemic and the recovery plan. 

Members asked that clarity be provided on the consultation and 
engagement plan detailed within the report. Officers explained that 
they were in the process of developing a consultation and 
engagement plan which would contain the views of the Community 
and Community organisations.

Discussions took place around Air Quality, it was stated in the 
meeting that this topic would be best discussed outside the meeting.

Members asked what the reporting mechanism would be in relation to 
the actions identified from our Childcare Sufficiency Assessment 
action plan which is detailed within page 79 of the report. Officers 
confirmed they would provide this information outside of the meeting.

Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to 
be considered by Cabinet

South West Wales Corporate Joint Committee

Members were provided with a brief overview on the requirement to 
establish Corporate Joint Committees (“CJCs”) along with seeking 
delegated authority for officers to enter into discussions with the 
authorities referenced within the report to develop suitable proposals 
for the CJC arrangements in South West Wales as detailed within the 
circulated report.

Members shared concern around the establishment of Corporate 
Joint Committees and the governance arrangements around the 
CJC’s. Members felt a consultation process should have been 
completed in advance of the introduction of the legislation to have 
considered Neath Port Talbot Members views in advance.

Following a strong debate the committee was supportive of the 
proposals and requested that Cabinet consider the following 
additional recommendation:

 That representations be made to Welsh Government to express 
concerns on Corporate Joint Committees as discussed at the 
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Cabinet Scrutiny Committee and Cabinet meeting of the 12th 
May 2021.

4. Forward Work Programme 2021/22

The Committee noted the Cabinet Scrutiny Forward Work
Programme 2020/21.

CHAIRPERSON
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